
Appendix C - REDACTED 

Summary of Responsible Authority responses 

 
Tracey Ibbett 
Environmental Health Protection 
Officer 
Huntingdonshire District Council 
 

Good morning 
 
I have no objections with regards to the above licence application. 
 
Kind regards 
 

PC 446 Clare Metcalfe  
Operational Planning and Licensing| 
Partnerships and Operational Support 
Cambridgeshire Constabulary 
 

Good morning 
 
Following on from our conversation on Friday, I asked the neighbourhood Sgt if he had any concerns relating to 
the application or the local area regarding ASB or the dispersal orders which was mentioned by a local resident in 
Sarah’s email.  I have also searched on our crime and incident reporting system, I can’t find any recorded 
incidents that could be attributed to the National Trust business operation at the site.  The only alcohol related 
ASB relates to welfare concerns for an intoxicated male who was walking through the site, which was called in by 
National Trust staff.  
 
As you can see from the Sgt’s comments below, he has no concerns about the current site or application. 
 
Regards. 
 
Clare 
 
 
From: CARUANA, Andy 874 <Andy.Caruana@cambs.police.uk>  
Sent: 22 May 2023 13:40 
To: Licensing South <LicensingSouth@cambs.police.uk> 
Cc: CARMINATI, Dominic 425 <Dominic.Carminati@cambs.police.uk> 
Subject: RE: Houghton premises licence enquiry - New Premises application - ref 269354 
 
No comments, concerns or dispersal orders. 
 
 
Andy 
 
From: Licensing South <LicensingSouth@cambs.police.uk>  
Sent: 19 May 2023 14:49 



To: CARMINATI, Dominic 425 <Dominic.Carminati@cambs.police.uk>; CARUANA, Andy 874 
<Andy.Caruana@cambs.police.uk> 
Subject: Houghton premises licence enquiry - New Premises application - ref 269354 
 
Hi Sgts 
 
Wasn’t sure which one of you to contact as didn’t know which area Houghton falls under, Huntingdon or St. Ives? 
 
If it is yours do you have any comments/concerns relating to any ASB issues that may have happened recently in 
Houghton especially to do with the National Trust site at Houghton Mill, or any knowledge of recent dispersal 
orders in that area too, that the residents have made reference to (below) in their objection. 
 
This enquiry relates to a Premises Licence application (attached) for the National Trust site, which some 
residents are against. 
 
When they sought pre-application advice, I asked them to include pretty standard conditions which they have 
included in the application. 
 
Look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Regards, 
 
Clare 
PC 446 Metcalfe (She/Her) 
Operational Planning and Licensing| Partnerships and Operational Support 
Mobile: 07850 141 585 
Cambridgeshire Constabulary 
Hinchingbrooke Park, 
Huntingdon, PE29 6NP  
 

Cathy Inman 
Trading Standards Officer 
Cambridgeshire & Peterborough 
Trading Standards 
 

I can confirm that we have received the below email regarding the application for a new premises licence for 
Houghton Mill and Waterclose Meadows.   We have provided the applicant with Challenge 25 information and 
have no comments to make in relation to this application. 
 

 


